

QAP Approval Number: V1319

Mr Bruce Van Twest Select Harvests Food Products Pty Ltd PO BOX 5 THOMASTOWN VIC 3074

Dear Mr Van Twest

Approval to operate as a Quarantine Approved Premises

The purpose of this letter is to advise you that, as a Delegate of the Director of Quarantine, and in reliance on my powers under subsection 46A(1) of the *Quarantine Act 1908*, I have approved your premises as a place for the performance of quarantine.

Approval has been given until 30 June 2015.

Information about your approval requirements can be found at on the department's website: www.daff.gov.au/biosecurity/import/general-info/qap.

The department must be notified in writing prior to changes or modifications:

- in ownership, senior management, operating procedures/arrangements relating to items subject to quarantine
- to those parts of the premises where items subject to quarantine are stored or treated
- to a premises physical location.

Please note that where a premises changes physical location the new premises is not approved until a successful audit has occurred, a new application form completed and a new approval granted.

The ongoing approval of your premises is subject to demonstrated compliance with the relevant QAP conditions and criteria which are assessed through on-site audits. Please note that all audits are chargeable at fee-for-service rates. Further information about the department's fees and charges can be found on the department's website: daff.gov.au/biosecurity/import/general-info/fees-charges-import/quarantine-fees-and-charging-guidelines.

Please contact the department if you have any questions about your QAP approval. Contact details are found on the department's website daff.gov.au/biosecurity/about/contact/approved-premises.

Yours sincerely

Caroline Gibson

Delegate of the Director of Animal and Plant Quarantine

Director, Approved Arrangements

6 August 2014